Our Ref: 2020/011/And/Eac

8 October 2020



Woodland Road Amington Tamworth Staffordshire B77 4FF

Telephone 01827 301800
Fax 01827 301801
Email post@lfata.org.uk
Website lfata.org.uk

Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing to make you aware that late yesterday we had confirmation that a student in Year 9 has tested positive for COVID-19 at Landau Forte Academy Amington.

We have carried out a rapid risk assessment to confirm who has been in close contact with the student who has tested positive, and in line with Government guidance, these students have been sent home to self-isolate for 14 days. However, all other students and staff will be able to continue with their schooling as usual.

Having spoken to Public Health England we have confirmed the actions we are taking are more rigorous than the Government advice. However, the safety of our staff and students is our highest priority, and we will always take the action we consider necessary to protect them and to reduce the risk of transmission.

The school will remain open to all other students, and due to the precautions we have taken as a school, we will be able to continue as usual with our school routine safely. It is vitally important that students remain in school wherever possible to ensure they receive the quality of education they deserve. We have also implemented remote learning for all students who are self-isolating, so that they can continue their vital learning if they feel well enough to do so.

As ever, if you have any questions at all, please do contact the school office to arrange a telephone call.

Yours sincerely

Mr A Deen Principal

Landau Forte Charitable Trust A company limited by guarantee

Registered in England No. 2387916

Registered Office: Landau Forte College Fox Street Derby DE1 2LF